

SAC Meeting Minutes December 14, 2016

Media Center 5:30pm

Brett Unke, principal called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. Mr. Unke welcomed parents and teachers.

1. Construction Update

Mr. Unke gave an update on the school construction project that will replace the Switlik building (grades 3-5), remodel Sue Moore bathrooms (k-2) and Café which he would like to see the addition of a lounge and new disposal system. Mr. Unke explained that a Design Recommendation Team will be formed (10 person team, plus staff) to help make recommendations in the design, proposed additions (courtyard vs no courtyard), and oversee the project as it moves forward. There were a few parents with construction background degrees who offered to help. Projected start date if all goes as planned will be summer of 2019.

2. Safety Update

Mr. Unke introduced Mike Michaud, Security and Safety Coordinator for the district. Mr. Michaud discussed the campus lockdown that is planned for February. He stated the lockdown will be low key and similar to tornado or fire drill, but police will be on campus to do a walk thru of the entire campus afterwards.

3. FOCUS Parent Portal Open Enrollment-Dec. 1-31st

Christina Rodriguez, Dean of students urged parents to register for FOCUS Parent Portal before the deadline. This portal will offer more options than student portal including a communication tab where teachers and parents can communicate.

4. School Start Time Survey- Due Dec. 22nd

Mr. Unke explained that a link with the survey is available to parents regarding school start time. A change in start time would mean Switlik's start time would be earlier so that Marathon Middle School and Marathon High School would have a later start time. He urged parents to complete the survey as the district would like their feedback regarding this issue before it goes to the board for discussion. December 22nd is the deadline for completing the survey.

5. Calendar Review

Mrs. Rodriguez discussed the upcoming events in December and January. Copies of the calendars were given to parents.

Meeting adjourned at 6:15 pm